	[image: image1.jpg]%




	YAMATO  BONSAI  KAI
“FRIENDSHIP THROUGH BONSAI”
Since 1968

Newsletter – October 2009
	[image: image2.jpg]REIRt






	Message from the Board

By Lu Bedard  –  President
Just a few days around the corner until show time.  A few things to remember:

Johnny Uchida is the only person who can approve your tree for the show.  Although your tree may be in perfect shape, there may be similar trees that Johnny has already selected for the show. Bring your trees to the nursery to obtain Johnny’s pre-approval and/or comments on your tree(s)

Johnny has already selected the people who will assist him at the nursery. If you have not been selected by Johnny and you go to the nursery, you will be directed to the Buddhist Temple to assist in show setup.

We are always short-handed for people to help with the teardown after the show ends.  We need your help – please.  Last year there were only a few of us left to 


	
	teardown and load the truck with all the trees to be returned and material that goes back to Yamato Storage.  That project does not end until Monday morning.

I don’t mean to harp on these subjects, but this is an all hands effort and we really need your help so I want to thank everyone with a big thank you now.

I look forward to a great show!


	
	
	
At The Next Club Meeting…

On Tuesday, October 20th, we will
 discuss and recap the October show.


Place: Castro Valley Women's Club,
18330 Redwood Road, Castro Valley, CA

Note:  All Club Meetings start at 7:00 PM.
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Group Picture-Yamato Bonsai Kai Exhibition 2008


Club Demonstration Schedule - 2009      
November 17 – Working on collected trees-junipers, oaks, olives, and pines.

December 15 – Repotting flowering trees, pruning and shaping deciduous trees.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Yamato Holiday Party:
Mark your calendars:  Our annual Yamato Holiday Party will take place this year on Saturday, December 5, 2009 at 6:00 pm at the Willow Park Event Center, Paradise Grill.  Additional details are coming soon.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Fall Show Checklist:
Here is your pre-show checklist:

· Bring any tree you plan to show to Sensei Uchida for prior review

· Deliver your tree or arrange for delivery after 9am on Friday but no later than 5pm

· Set aside trees or bonsai-related items for plant sales, silent auction, or door prizes and contact the appropriate chairperson. 

· Help setup on Friday, meet at the church

· Contact Les and pre-pay for the workshop

· Sign up for refreshments/hospitality items

· Make plans to transport your show trees to and from the show as well as any unsold items on Sunday

· Finally, don’t forget to tell as many people as you can about the show and sell those tickets. Post flyers and talk to local nurseries, clubs, and businesses.

Updates are in process to the Yamato Web site and you can download flyers or share info about the show here: http://www.yamatobonsaikai.org/show.html
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Sensei  Uchida’s  Notes
By Johnny Uchida  –  Club Sensei
How are you? You know, it is starting to feel like Fall. We are very lucky to live here compared to other countries. This time of year the deciduous have a little color on them, just in time for our bonsai show. This is very wonderful. 

So if you are ready or not the show is coming up. This show is not my show, this is Yamato Bonsai Kai’s show. So I want every member to try and show a tree (unless maybe you are very new and not ready). I trust that you think that tree is good enough to be shown in our show, bring it in and I will check it for you.

Water the tree good early Friday morning before the show and then clean the pot. Also if you have the dai (stands) just let me know. I will see you soon, take care.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Yamato Bonsai Kai Show
By Mike Butler-Show Chairman

Well it's only a few days until the Yamato Bonsai Kai Show at the Buddhist Church in Union City. I hope all your trees are doing well. It looks like the weather will cool off for awhile, which should help. My crabapple is starting to bloom again; this is the 5th time this year.

We still have several opening for the workshop on Saturday and Sunday. Only $75.00 for 3 hours with some very experienced bonsai artists, a great deal. 

Karen is still in need of items for the silent auction. Remember you can still do 80-20 percent on the auction items like in the plant sale. Plants, pots or any bonsai related items can be sold in the auction.

See Al Hightower if you have anything you wish to donate for the raffle. Starter trees, pots, bonsai books etc.

Hope to see as many of you as possible Friday morning, October 16th at 9 am at the church for setup. We will also need help Sunday after the show for teardown. I hope many of you can stay and help. Many hands make light work.

Noah and Dennis Miu have had a couple of offers for assistance during the show at the Yamato plant sale area but could use some more for extra coverage. If you can volunteer a couple of hours see Dennis or Noah.

As you all know this is our main fundraiser of the year. The cost to put on this show is high. So please try and sell as many tickets as you can. Remember each ticket is a chance to win one of the fantastic demo trees.

I hope to see you at the show!!
Editor’s Corner
By Noah Hanna

To me, October is a great month for bonsai and I’m sure many other club members as well. Regular maintenance and the constant watering slows down a bit. I have time to inventory my trees to look for trees to donate for plant sales and think about what I will be looking for at the plant sales and vendor tables myself. This is a time to evaluate my collection and the progress made over the Spring and Summer. 

I have done well in some areas this year and other areas still need improvement. Some trees have exceeded my expectations for what I could do with them and some trees seem to have difficulties no matter what I do. I imagine it’s the same for most of you no matter what your level of skill or experience. 

I would like to take this opportunity to ask you to take stock of your bonsai experience and share some of it for use in the newsletter. It doesn’t matter if you are just getting started or if you don’t have the biggest or best looking trees. 

Tell us about your philosophy of bonsai: do you like to collect masterpieces from renowned bonsai artists or do you prefer to scour material from local landscaping nurseries? Is your goal to create a formal silhouette that could be shown in Japan or would you rather try to make something no one else has done before? Pretty much all I ask is to keep it constructive, if you like “approach A” more than “approach B” please find a way to express it in a constructive way that does not “bad mouth” the other points of view. 

This newsletter belongs to all of us, please send your contributions to me by email or deliver in person at a club event. I look forward to your submissions, thanks.   
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Bonsai Basic
By Noah Hanna

Have you been working on cleaning up your show trees? It’s still not too late to clean things up, eliminate pests and weeds and give it those final touches for the show. I don’t have much in the way of seasonal tips for you this month so I will keep this portion of Bonsai Basic simple. 

Continue checking your trees regularly to see if they need watering, the weather has been mild lately but sun and wind can still dry out your tree if you are not careful. Make sure to check closely and don’t just assume it can wait another day. Deciduous trees should be starting to change color in preparation to lose their leaves so you should avoid fertilizing these trees with fertilizers containing Nitrogen. 


If you have evergreen trees that you want to show in a new pot or are otherwise in need of repotting check with Sensei to see what he recommends, some trees can be repotted in mild October weather without any problems. 

This is also a good time to check the drainage of your soil, all bonsai soil should be fast draining to promote a healthy root system. Water not draining can be a problem, especially if you notice it pooling up on the surface and not draining for any period of time. If the problem is a buildup of fertilizer on the top of the soil you can carefully scrape off and replace the surface soil (make sure not to damage surface roots). 

Now is also a good time to look at and evaluate your collection. Spring and summer is the busy season for bonsai and if you found yourself too busy to properly care for your trees during this time because there are just too many, it may be a good time to part with some of them for the show or a club meeting raffle. A few prized specimens that are well looked after can be just as rewarding. And we all have those trees in our collection that are “nice” but for whatever reason they just don’t hold your attention compared to others in your collection. If your tree is healthy but in need of some attention you may be able to find a good home for it and make a few bucks for the club and yourself (or a nice tax write-off). 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
fertilizing Bonsai-Part 1II
By Noah Hanna

Welcome to part 3 of my 3 part series on bonsai fertilizing. This time I will discuss a few strategies for applying and combining fertilizing methods, as well as ways to deal with critters who want to steal your fertilizer.  Note that I am just talking about non-violent deterrent methods here, (whatever else you do in your backyard is none of my business…).

Note that this time of year most of us will stop or drastically reduce feeding in preparation for winter dormancy, if you are not sure about the timing on any of these strategies talk to a more experienced club member. 

Fertilizing strategies

There is no shortage of different strategies for organic and inorganic fertilizers. I have lots of trees (maybe too many??), so it’s difficult to take the time to institute a custom tailored schedule for all of my trees so I like to use a lot of slow release products to make sure my plants are getting a steady supply of fertilizer throughout the growing season.

With Japanese rapeseed cakes getting scarcer I have been using other slow release fertilizer products. Aside from rapeseed cakes, there is a US-based organic 5-5-5 fertilizer pellet brand that I like, you can find it (where else?) at Grove Way nursery. It releases slowly over several weeks, (the package suggests changing every 2 months), doesn’t have much smell and is mild enough that I have been using it in combination with a once a month liquid feed (read about Superfeeding below).

Other bonsai artists use commercially available monthly organic fertilizers like E.B. Stone (just an example, the actual brand name is not what’s important). These fertilizers can be purchased in bulk but watch for products with fine particles can clog bonsai soil as you water if applied regularly. This can be avoided simply by putting the required amount of fertilizer in empty tea bags (sold in Asian food markets in the kitchen aisle). Another option is a homemade “tea bag” made of window screen or plastic netting that has been stapled together to prevent particles from escaping. These  methods also allow you to mix together your own custom mixes from slow release ingredients and change out the contents of the bags monthly. 

Most of the trees you find in commercial landscape nurseries will be fertilized almost exclusively with slow-release inorganic fertilizer like Osmocote and similar products. This is great since you can work them into the surface of the soil and the watering does the work for you for the rest of the growing season, plus it’s affordable. You don’t get much precision in the way this fertilizer is released so you want to be careful not to use too much. Once you work it into the soil it will do its job and if you are not watching carefully how and when you apply it, when the hot season comes around your trees will get automatically get an extra boost of fertilizer whether your tree can handle it or not. You will want to periodically add a product that includes micronutrients if you are using a product that does not already have them. You will also want to watch for products that will continue feeding past the growing season when the roots will not be able to absorb the extra nitrogen they release at that time. 

You can always combine methods as long you understand how the fertilizer works. Perhaps the best known method is “Superfeeding”, a term used by Michael Persiano. If you are curious you can read about it in “Pines: Growing & Styling Japanese Black & White Pines” from Stone Lantern or track down the original article from Bonsai Today magazine. The “official” Superfeeding method involves combining homemade slow release fertilizer cakes with liquid fertilizer and other tonics to aid in growth and development. Rather than trying to track down all the specified ingredients used in Superfeeding, most artists that like this approach combine products with similar properties like BioGold and Miracle Gro in similar proportions. Even Biogold and Osmocote products could be combined if you want 2 different types of slow release products that provide different nutrients. Be aware that any heavy feeding program requires healthy plants, very fast draining soil, and regular watering. 

Following the exact formula for Superfeeding or any other fertilizing program is not what is important, the key lesson is best summarized by Walter Pall when he discusses his own theory of feeding: “…do all three things: feed and water aggressively and modern substrate (editor’s note: a fast draining “modern” bonsai soil mix). If you only do one you will have problems." (source: http://walter-pall-bonsai.blogspot.com/). Note that Walter Pall is a professional bonsai artist and is known to use maybe 3 times the recommended application rate for a liquid fertilizer and combines this with very fast draining soil and frequent watering in his bonsai, but the same basic theory is applicable to hobbyists as well.

Dealing with critters:
All of our outdoor bonsai share the yard with critters of one sort or another. These may be dogs, cats, rodents, birds, etc. Other unwelcome diners might be insects, slugs, or other nasties that want a free meal. This can prove to be a problem when it comes time to fertilize because not only can they steal your fertilizer but they may dig up and damage your trees in the process.

Dogs and squirrels seem to be the two biggest culprits when it comes to any type of fertilizer cakes or pellets but don’t forget animals are often attracted to organic materials in granules and may dig up a pot to investigate. You will want to be especially careful of dogs in the yard as they have been known to eat up large quantities of rapeseed cakes and some of these fertilizer products may contain pesticides and other ingredients that would almost certainly cause problems. 

Squirrels have been an ongoing problem for me and I always have steady squirrel traffic. Squirrels have gone after my rapeseed cakes and organic pellets and I have tried quite a few different strategies. You may have already heard this from others, but the plastic cages made in Japan to hold fertilizers in place don’t stop critters, they just provide a handy take-out container for the squirrel on-the-go. 

I have found that for whatever reason the squirrels prefer certain brands of organic fertilizer, my theory is that since many of the Japanese rapeseed cake brands contain animal based ingredients like bonemeal and they are attracted to the smell. The most recent batch I got from Sensei did not have a strong smell so I spread some around my yard in some of my trees in training pots and gave it some time, occasionally a piece would go missing but I  would find it a few inches away and eventually the squirrels seemed to give up. At that point I was pretty sure I would not have a problem using it on my other trees. If you experiment with the “no odor” fertilizer pellets from Japan (Biogold, GreenKing, etc) many people have had good luck with those in the squirrel department as well.       

In summary, I encourage everyone to experiment and find a system that works well for you as well as your trees.
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GSBF Calendar of Events

(For a more complete list, please refer to Golden Statements calendar of events or visit the web site at www.gsbf-bonsai.org).  Some nearby scheduled events are:

October 24-25

Sacramento, California

Capitol City Bonsai Association: 10th Anniversary Show to support the GSBF Bonsai Garden at Lake Merritt and the Sacramento bonsai clubs. Location is the Shepard Garden and Arts Center, 3330 McKinley Blvd. in McKinley Park. Show hours are Saturday, 10AM-5PM and Sunday, 10AM-4PM. Demonstration both days at 1PM by sponsor clubs with special

bonsai raffle drawings to follow. Vendor and club member sales areas. Contact is Gary Judd at 916-630-1340.

Nov 13-14

Ross, California

Marin Bonsai Club: Fall show. Marin Art and Garden Center, 30 Sir Frances Drake Blvd. Hours are Friday, 6PM-10PM (with demo at 7 p.m. on Friday) and Saturday, 10AM-5PM. Demonstration and raffle at 1PM on Saturday. (By Marco Invernizzi on Friday and by Jay McDonald on Saturday.)

Marco Invernizzi will be 'Dr. Bonsai' all day, Saturday. Bring your tree for a critique or help with styling. Cost is $40 for ½ hour, $75 for 1 hour. To reserve time or for more information call Craig Thompson, 415-472-6685
Yamato Classifieds

Pre-Bonsai and Bonsai - For Sale  
Tony Hayworth has many bonsai and pre-bonsai material for sale including some large landscape sized bonsai styled trees.  These would make great focal points for any landscape or yard re-do projects that you may be planning.  I am overstocked and want to move this material to a good home.  Is that you?

I have a few pots for cheap also.

Contact Tony Hayworth early for best selection.

Phone: 510-471-9238 (home)  510-289-5731 (mobile)  or bonsaicho@sbcglobal.net
Sale Includes:

10 foot - Blue Atlas Cedar

5, 6 and 7 foot - Black Pines

42 in  Goyo-Matsu (from Japan its spectacular!)

Medium sized Shimpaku, Kengai & Moyogi styles

2 California Juniper collected 4 years ago

Many medium size Black Pines

Large Juniper prostrate

California Juniper

Many small pre-bonsai Black Pine

And More !!!


Bonsai Show Prep Workshop-Mike Pistello

Hello everyone! I am going to have a show prep workshop at my place on Wednesday (October 14th) from 6:00 pm until 9:00 pm. Because this is a short workshop, I will have 10 spots available. The cost will be $30.00 per person.

The workshop will cover pot preparation (cleaning and oiling), moss application techniques, dai choices, and display arrangement. Please bring no more than two bonsai per person and enough moss to cover the bottom of each pot.

Mike
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This Month …

A very Happy Birthday to: 

October

2nd – Emiko Rosenberg

13th – Frank Reyes

15th – Jack Ellis


Happy Anniversary and many more years to come:
1st – Mark & Tammi Rhine
15th – Karen & Rick Paulos 


~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Yamato Bonsai Kai Annual Show

Committee Leaders and Contact Information

Show Chairman
  
Mike Butler
510-917-3592


mbutler639@sbcglobal.net

Vendors

Jack Ellis


Advertising

Karen Paulos
510-410-5782

Tickets-printing

Lu Bedard

Hospitality

Sandy Barron





Emiko Rosenberg

Demonstrations
 
Sensei Uchida

Setup/Takedown
Mike Butler

Yamato Plant Sale
Dennis Miu/Noah Hanna  

Workshops

Les Ferren  925-719-3256 


ozmatime@sbcglobal.net

Silent Auction

Karen Paulos
510-410-5782

Transportation

Richard Paulos

Front Desk          
Dagmar Bedard 510-537-0669

Show Layout

Mike Baker

Security

Tony Hayworth
Door Prizes 

Al Hightower

Yamato Bonsai Kai – 2009 Board
	President – Lu Bedard

Vice President – Karen Paulos

Secretary – vacant
Treasurer – Dagmar Bedard

Director 2009/10 – Sandy Barron

Director 2008/09 – Dennis Hawkins

Director 2009/10 – Allen Hightower 

Director 2008/09 –  Mike Pistello
Director 2009/10 – Emiko Rosenberg
	510-537-0669

510-351-1081

510-537-0669

510-657-6895

510-657-8229
510-792-2677
925-818-6116
510-537-0326


Contact Us

If you need to mail anything to the club in general, please send to: 

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616

If there is anything you would like to contribute or comment on regarding the newsletter, contact the editor, Noah Hanna, at noah@invalidargument.com 
If you have moved, or changed your email address, please notify Yamato Bonsai Kai, so that we may update our contact and mailing list information.   Thank you.
YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616
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